
EDITORIAL

We would like to thank once more Michel Hanssens for his outstanding work as
Editor in Chief of our Bulletin during more than 10 years. We are committed to
continue this task because we believe that our Journal has a future.

First, it is an ideal platform for Belgian ophthalmologists and for our residents to
publish their work and we will encourage them doing so. A special section will be
dedicated to interesting case reports and informative images. In this issue two case
reports are presented. The first one, by Ilse De Veuster, nicely illustrates an
uncommon but very instructive case about morning glory disc anomaly. The second
case is presented by Patrick De Potter documenting a primary cyst of the iris
pigment epithelium. Second, we think that our Bulletin should fulfill an
educational task. Twice yearly, a special editorial will be published written by
renowned experts. In the next issue, Randy Thomas will teach us simple rules about
how to interpret critically the statistics most commonly used in scientific papers.
The abstracts of the papers presented at the our yearly meeting as well as the
informed consents, once accepted by the Academia Ophthalmologia Belgica, will
also be published. Finally, and most importantly, we would like to encourage
discussions and invite our readers to write letters to the editors
(bulletin@ophthalmologia.be).

Our Bulletin will follow the trend of the other journals. After a short transition
period, manuscript submission and the peer review process will be done exclusively
online and the instructions for authors will be adapted accordingly. In order to
expand readership and promote the citation of the articles published, we strongly
recommend writing papers in English.
We are dedicated to make our Bulletin attractive and trust having the full support
of our section editors, reviewers, and readers.

Michèle Detry & Thierry Zeyen
Co-editors in Chief
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